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Board of Directors Meeting Minutes
August 16, 2023
Emerald Campus

Board Members Present: Gerrilyn Rozich, Dave Cecutti, Heather Ditty, Dr. William Burke, Frank Willson, Betty Clark, Kristy Venne, Ulises Infante Garcia, Tim Lecklider, Robert Ranc, Amy Numbers, David Babner, Dr. David Lee, Sharon Baker Magee, Craig Baldridge, Eric Belfrage
Board Members Absent: Ian Montgomery, Clay Rose, Rick Harrison Wolfe, Phil Smith, Jessica Rexer, Nicolle Gomez Racey, Michael O’Malley
Guests: Dr. John Marschhausen, Dublin City Schools
Staff: Scott Dring, Sara Blatnik, Katie Thompson, Josh Bricker, Missy Burkett
Board Action Items:
· Dave Cecutti a motion to approve the Consent Agenda as presented. Betty Clark seconded. All approved.
· Scott will be sending out an email this week to the Board seeking recommendations and suggestions for potential Board Member candidates.
Detailed Minutes:

I.  Welcome/Call Meeting to Order

a. Welcome – Gerrilyn welcomed everyone to the August Board Meeting.
II.   Consent Agenda


a. Financial Overview – President & CEO Scott Dring provided a summary of the financials for August 2023. Staff also provided the financials last week via email. 
The June Bed Tax was $136,081 compared to $134,631 last June, an increase of one percent. The year-to-date Bed Tax for 2023 is $672,944 – a 15 percent increase over 2022; and a decrease of 3 percent over the pre-pandemic year of 2019. After the first six months of the year, there is a budget surplus of $45,944 vs. the projected budget.
The current total in the checking and saving accounts through August 2 is $906,795. Account receivables total $6,326 – all invoices have been distributed for the 2023 Partnership. It is policy to have at least six months of “hard” operating expenses for the reserve fund. The reserve fund balance stands at $313,639.
Through August 2, total expenses year-to-date stand at 42.1 percent and the total income year-to-date stand at 50 percent. The $300,000 from the American Rescue Plan Act has already been received from the City of Dublin. All other line items to date are on budget as expected.
b. Consent Agenda Approval – Dave Cecutti a motion to approve the Consent Agenda as presented. Betty Clark seconded. All approved.

III.  Executive Committee Report
a. Travel and Tourism Academy – Scott and Kristy provided an update on the Travel and Tourism Academy. The new program is a result of the Board’s Strategic Plan and a collaboration between Visit Dublin and Dublin City Schools. The first partner meeting was held on July 24 with the goal of creating the curriculum, timeframe, partner opportunities, etc. Attendees at the meeting included Dublin City Schools, Visit Dublin, Crawford Hoying (Bridge Park), Ohio Restaurant Association, The Ohio State University Hospitality Program, Embassy Suites Dublin, AC Marriott, City of Dublin (Events and Economic Development), Columbus Zoo, The Memorial Tournament presented by Workday, North Market and Goodwill. Additional meetings are occurring every three weeks with the schools with the goal of launching the program in the 2024-25 school year. The primary focus is to develop a curriculum and determine how involved local hospitality businesses would like to be in the program.
b. Dublin Tourism Report – Staff has created a one-page Dublin Tourism Report that will be distributed to key stakeholders every two months. The report will provide key metrics including Dublin hotel occupancy and average daily rates, bed tax revenue, new business, website visits and earned media impressions.
c. Strategic Plan Progress – An update on the progress of the 2023-25 Strategic Plan was included in the Board Packet. Scott noted that there has been great progress made on the three Strategic Plan Goals. He highlighted that staff will be participating in the Dublin City Schools Engagement Series. The series offers the opportunity to raise 
d. Athletic Facility – The City of Dublin presented an update and recommendations on its Parks & Recreation Master Plan to Dublin City Council a few weeks ago. As part of its recommendation, Staff supported the Athletic Facility including the lighted, turf fields as well as the Fieldhouse – there were several other recommendations as well unrelated to our project. Scott spoke briefly at the meeting reinforcing the Hunden Feasibility Study results, the demand for the project from the resident and visitor perspective and offering our assistance. Several Council Members mentioned that the project needs to be a priority. The next step is for the city to further prioritize these large, capital projects possibly in time for the 2024 budget.
Scott noted that Hilliard is renovating its athletic park with 24 grass fields and two multi-use, artificial fields with lights. And, Delaware broke ground on Jenning Sports Complex which includes 10 world-class, turf fields that are multi-use with lights. And it’s not just our neighbors that are building facilities – it’s happening across the city and region.

Scott said that 10 years ago when Visit Dublin began pitching this concept and need – these types of facilities were pioneering and unique. However, today these facilities have become commonplace and an expected amenity for residents and visitors. 

Scott noted that he will continue to be a strong advocate for the project per the direction of the Board.

IV.  President & CEO Report
a. 2023 Sales & Marketing Plan Results – Scott shared the Top Ten result highlights from the plan from May/June. The Full plan is available on the Board’s secured website page.
1. 2024 USA BMX Nationals Select Dublin/Marysville – The 2024 USA BMX Nationals event will be held at the BMX Track in Marysville in August 2024. Securing the partnership was done through a unique collaboration between Visit Dublin, Union County CVB and Marysville.
2. Visit Dublin Launches Accessible Resource Guide – In partnership with the City of Dublin, staff created an accessibility resource guide including programs, organizations, events and attractions that offer experiences for people with disabilities.
3. Hospitality Industry Helps Develop Travel and Tourism Academy – Leaders from Dublin’s Hospitality Industry met to develop an innovative program meant to help with the industry’s long-term workforce challenges. Staff is partnering with Dublin City Schools to create a Travel and Tourism Academy for high school students. The academy is scheduled to start in the 2024-25 school year.
4. DIF a Popular Bus Destination – Staff attracted six Bus Tours to Dublin this week during the Dublin Irish Festival. The groups traveled from Ohio, Indiana, Michigan and Missouri. The Irish Festival has been named a Top 100 event for groups by the American Bus Association five times.
5. Solar Eclipse – Creating an event that will be held on top of the Library Garage in Historic Dublin around the Total Solar Eclipse scheduled for April 2024. The City of Dublin will be in the “path of totality” and be an ideal viewing location.
6. Best of Dublin Awards – Establishing “Best of Dublin Award” program that will feature 16 categories voted upon by residents and visitors. The program will launch in the fall and winners will be announced during an event at the North Market.
7. Celtic Cocktail Trail – The trail has generated more than 1,000 sign-ups thus far in 2023. Various communication is sent to passholders, including one reminding them of the Pass during the Dublin Irish Festival.
8. “It’s Art in Dublin” Video Released – Visit Dublin released its newest video featuring Dublin’s Art in Public Places. The video was created in partnership with TourismOhio and will be used to promote the art and cultural experiences in Dublin.
9. Park Pass a Hit – The 2023 Park Pass was launched in July and has nearly 700 new sign-ups and 2,200 check-ins. More than 50 water bottles have been awarded to those that visit 15 parks. The digital pass, sponsored by OhioHealth, may be downloaded on a person’s phone.
10. Bricker Named MPI Board Member – Josh was selected as a Board Member for Meeting Planners International. The organization is a key resource for meeting planners across Ohio and the Midwest.
The entire updated Sales and Marketing Plan is available for review on the Visit Dublin’s Board of Directors Website -- https://www.visitdublinohio.com/board-of-directors-resources/.
b. BMX Championships – Josh announced that that USA BMX Nationals has selected Dublin/Marysville for its 2024 event. The event will be held at the Marysville BMX Track. Although the event is not held in Dublin, many participants and visitors will be staying, eating and spending dollars in the City of Dublin. The event will generate 2,000 - 5,000 hotel room nights, 8,000+ participants and visitors and $3 million in economic impact. This is an example of a unique collaboration with our neighbors and how Visit Dublin staff creatively seek new business without utilizing the City’s athletic facilities.
c. Regional Campaign – Sara provided an update on the regional campaign and shared videos that are being used in several streaming services. She noted that the campaign thus far has generated more than 36 million impressions compared to 26 million all of last year. In addition, there have been more than 4.4 million views of the digital ads compared to 1.1 million in 2022. Sara also said the campaign received the “editors’ choice” in the national publication of Ad Age.
d. Visit Dublin Week (September 18-22) – Scott announced that there will be a new Visit Dublin Week on September 18-22. The primary goal of the week is to raise awareness and relevancy of the organization within the local Dublin community, which includes both residents and key stakeholders. The week, which includes a logo, will feature several announcements and engagement with the community. The calendar for the week includes:
· Send direct mailer to all Dublin residents living in the zip codes of 43016 and 43017 announcing Visit Dublin Week and entry to win staycation.
· Release Logo and Week’s Schedule 
· Partner Appreciation Drop Offs 
· Launch of Visit Dublin’s inaugural “Voters’ Choice Awards”
· Staff Bios and Recognition via LinkedIn
· Presentation at Dublin City Schools Engagement Series
· Announcement of Travel & Tourism Academy 
· Visitor Center Activation – Giveaway of VDO items
Also researching the possibility of a drone show but may be cost prohibitive. Scott also noted that staff is still working on an element for the Board but hopes all Board Members will share and like social media content with their own accounts.
V.  Guest Speaker – Dr. John Marschhausen, Dublin City Schools
Dr. Marschhausen’s presentation is available upon request. Of interest to Dublin’s hospitality industry, he mentioned that the levy being passed in November would result in new athletic facilities and that the schools would be interested in partnering with Visit Dublin to host national events. He noted that in particular, Dublin is the high school lacrosse capital of the nation.
VI.   Other/Industry Roundtable
Gerrilyn noted that the Nomination Committee is working on building the organization’s pool of potential Board Members. Scott will be sending out an email this week seeking recommendations and suggestions for candidates.
Industry Roundtable

Heather Ditty (the Memorial Tournament presented by Workday): Heather informed us that the Memorial Tournament will be held June 6 - 9, 2024, one week later than previous years.  As of now this change is just for 2024.

Robert Ranc (City of Dublin): The city wrapped up the Dublin Irish Festival with another successful year.  Robert reminded us that it operates with more than 1,000 volunteers and encouraged us to volunteer in the future.

Dr. Burke (Ohio University Dublin): A new class starts tomorrow at the OU Dublin campus with enrollment consistent with last year.

Ulises Garcia (AC Marriott): Ulises said they have been busy, and they are gearing up for the Fall. 

David Babner (for North Market/Bridge Park): North Market Bridge Park’s Wine Fest is Friday August 18th from 5pm – 10pm and Saturday August 19th from 2pm – 10pm.  Ticket sales are up from last year.

· Board of Trustees Meeting – Monday, October 16 at Noon, Dublin Library
“Visit Dublin enhances the Quality of Life for residents by attracting visitor spending, consumer interest and entrepreneurial investment into the community.”
